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DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE

We always try our best to make sure
that your newsletter is available
promptly at the start of every even
month. If you would like to contribute

to the next issue, please inform us with

details by the 1st of May to allow us
adequate time to plan the issue.
Contributions should reach us by 15th
of July.

Thank you

2

ADVERTISE IN
THE GLENFARG
NEWSLETTER

You can advertise in the
Newsletter for very
reasonable rates as below
which are annual i.e. 6 issues

Full Page £70

Half Page £35

Quarter Page £20

Single issue advert prices
available on request.

Advert enquiries should
initially be made by
contacting the editorial team.

Editorial Team

EMAIL ADDRESS
newsletter@glenfarg.org

Treasurer
Gillian Vaughan 830 128

Distribution
Glenfarg Village Store 830 201

Cover photograph

Brownies all a-quiver

The views expressed by
contributors to this newsletter are
entirely their own. Publication
within this newsletter does not
imply that the Editors or
Community Council agrees with,
or supports, those views. The
editors will not be held responsible
for any factual inaccuracies, or
incorrect inferences drawn.



Contacts

Service/Organisation | Contact name/ Email address Telephone
Chairperson: Donald MacKenzie 830 225
Community Council Secretary: Janet Watson 830 355
secretary @glenfarg.org
; ClIrs. Barnacle, Cuthbert, See P&KC
P&K Councillor Giacopazzi and Robertson website

Police

Non-emergency contact number

101

Crimestoppers

0800 555 111

Household Utilities

Scottish Water Helpline

0845 601 8855

Scottish Hydro Electric Helpline

0845 300 999

Dog Warden Kirsteen Mackenzie 01738 476476

PA Contact Catherine Fairweather 830 340
fair_weather@btinternet.com

Arngask School Marie Connor (Head Teacher) 867 250

Accordion & Fiddle Russell Robertson 830 642

Baby & Toddlers Donna Smith 07771 957 870

Badminton Club Alan Clark 830 246

Dance Connect Rachel Webb 07760 972 359

Beavers Jan Pedley 830 195
glenfargbrownies @gmail.com

Bowling Club Janet Ewart, Kinross 863 929
janetewart@btinternet.com

Bridge Club Jean Ross 830 212

Cubs Christine Morton 830 210

Curling - Men’s Arthur Jenkins 830 453



mailto:secretary@glenfarg.org
mailto:secretary@glenfarg.org
mailto:alex@hullion.abelnet.co.uk
mailto:alex@hullion.abelnet.co.uk

Curling - Women’s Margaret Jenkins 830 453
Folk Club David Aird 830 370
Football Alan Fairweather 830 851
GDIB Kate Armstrong 830 343
Glenfarg Oil Buying Dave Arnold 830 136
Syndicate kadavar@waitrose.com

Knit & Natter Ineke Watt 830 345
Ladies’ Badminton Annette Eadie 830 547

Matthew Dance

Nikki Matthew

07869 120 989

Academy

Neighbourhood James Mason 07816 531 745

Watch watch@glenfarg.org

Old Folks Association | Christian Meldrum 830 437

Rainbows & Brownies | Jan Pedley 830 195
glenfargbrownies@gmail.com

Red Cross

Riding for the Angela Stocks 830 262

Disabled

Scouts Andrew Vaughan 830 128

Soup & Chat Lindsay Kinnaird 830 337

SWRI Margaret Scott 830 369

Tennis Club Sadie Allan 830 807
s_allan@hotmail.co.uk

Village Hall Elaine Morton 830 275

Website Janet Watson editor@glenfarg.org 830 355

Wine Club Steve Mee 830 395

Yoga Caroline Waring 830 239
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Editorial

The telephone rang and a friendly
voice said, “Do you know how to
use an Apple computer, Brian?”
Having replied, “Yes,” before |
knew it | had been press-ganged
into taking over from Kate
Armstrong as Editor of the
Glenfarg Newsletter. My wife and
| moved to Glenfarg in November,
so it was flattering to be invited
to be part of this important
village function, but | wonder if |
will still feel this way in twelve
months’ time.

As Alison already mentioned in
the February issue, we were
overwhelmed and delighted by
the warm welcome we received
from neighbours and villagers.
From the day we arrived we were
made to feel at home and, six
months later, we do indeed feel
as if we are wearing a
comfortable pair of slippers. We
joined the monthly Wine Tasting
Club (last Sunday of every month
at 7.30pm in the Glenfarg Hotel),
making many new friends. This

\\
led to us getting involved with
the Glenfarg & Duncrievie in
Bloom group and we will both be
helping at the Village Fete on 14t
June. Please do whatever you
can to help and, more
importantly, turn up on the day
and help make it a success.
Remember, all proceeds go to
fund village activities.

On behalf of the community, |
would like to give warmest
thanks to Kate Armstrong for so
ably holding the fort for the last
two plus years and to Bill
Macpherson who produced this
issue since the print deadline
coincided with our holiday.

Contributors are asked to keep
the news coming and send e-mail
submissions to
newsletter@glenfarg.org

Brian Harrison



Diary of Events

Date Event Where

6th June Last date for response to the See article in this issue
Landscape survey

8th June In Bloom big planting Meet at Struan Cottage,

1:00 pm Hayfield Rd

10th June, Music at the Museum: Mad Black Watch Museum,

7:00 pm Ferret Perth

14th June Glenfarg Fete Wallace Park 2 pm

14th June Fete Live Band Night & BBQ Wallace Park Marquee 7

pm

22nd June European Elections Polling Station

3rd July Ancestry Workshop Loch Leven Library
(introductory) 2:15pm

4th July Ancestry Workshop (more Loch Leven Library

advanced) 2:15pm

7th July Make a Noise in Libraries — Loch Leven Library
Enchanted Notes from a Harp 11:15am

10th July Ancestry Workshop Loch Leven Library 10am
(introductory)

11th July Film Book Night - Philomena Loch Leven Campus 7pm

14th July Antiques and Collectors Fair Loch Leven Campus

9:30am -4 pm
27th July Perth & Kinross Remembers — A K Bell Library 10am to

Digital Donation Day

3pm




A Village Hall for All

The editor’s quick guide to regular village hall activities. Does anything take
your interest? Then why not come along.

Day Time Organisation (contact details if
known)
Monday 6pm - 7.30pm Cubs
8pm-10pm Ladies’ Badminton

Tuesday [5.15pm-6.15pm Beavers

7.30pm-9pm Yoga

Wednesday|9.30am-11.30am (Baby & Toddler Group

6pm -7pm Rainbows
6pm - 7.30pm Brownies
8pm-10pm (in Badminton
winter)

1st Wed of [12.30pm-1.30pm [Soup and Chat

month

7pm-11pm Accordion & Fiddle Club
Thursday [7.30pm-9pm Scouts
Friday 10am - 11am Chair Exercise

To check on the Village Hall bookings, go to the village website
www.glenfarg.org

and look at the on-line calendar under ‘Hire the Hall’


http://www.glenfarg.org
http://www.glenfarg.org

Advertising in the Newsletter

The article below is designed to answer the questions of new and
established advertisers.

How to place a new advert

The advertiser must supply full copy / design / layout preferably in jpeg
image format, portrait style for full page or 1/4 page size and landscape
style for a 1/2 page advert.

How much does it cost

Size Feb - Dec Part year One off
(see note)
Full page £70 £15 perissue | £20
1/2 page £35 £8 perissue [ £20
1/4 page £20 £5 perissue | £20

Note - part year adverts are accepted from advertisers who wish an
ongoing regular advert, and the per issue refers to the number of
remaining issues in that calendar year.

New Advertisers

All new advertisers will be asked to provide full name, address,
telephone number and e mail address. Payment must be made before
advert is inserted in Newsletter.

Calendar

Amendments to existing advert - advertisers must advise Editor on
newsletter@glenfarg.org by 1st of odd calendar month (Jan, Mar, May,
July, Sep, Nov) that they wish to amend advert and amended copy must
be provided by 15th of odd month.

Invoices for yearly adverts are sent during January and payment is
requested by end of February. BACs details are available on request.



Eles Building Services Ltd

All Trades Building Contractor

Unit 1 Mercian Buildings, Shore Road, Perth PH2 8B

LARGEST ALL-TRADES BUILDING CONTRACTOR
IN THE LOCAL AREA

~

SMALL JOBS, MILLION-POUND PROJECTS AND
EVERYTHING IN BETWEEN UNDERTAKEN,
DOMESTIC OR COMMERCIAL

FULL SERVICE FROM DESIGN STAGE TO
MOVE-IN AND MAINTENANCE

NEW BUILDS, HOUSE EXTENSIONS AND INTERIOR DESIGN
FREE ESTIMATES GIVEN

SPECIALISTS IN ENVIRONMENTALLY
FRIENDLY BUILDING TECHNIQUES

CONSTRUCTIONLINE REGISTERED
MEMBERS OF THE SCOTTISH BUILDING FEDERATION

WWW.ELESBUILDING.CO.UK

CALL Tony Linn - 07717 505401 | Brian art - 07826 946 989

tonyateles@yahoo.co.uk brianateles@yahoo.co.uk
Office: 01738 634832
Registered in Scotland No: SC248657 VAT Registration No: 817 3987 89




Lomond Hotel Development

On 15t April, the developers of the Lomond Hotel site organised a
public meeting to update the community on their current plans.
Despite the short notice and the early hour, three Perth & Kinross
Councillors and over 50 residents were able to attend.

The developers gave a brief resumé of the history of the site. They
then explained their new plan, which they view as not being
materially different from the existing approved plan. Changes
include —

e Reducing the number of flats from 14 to 12.

e Slightly reducing the footprint of the proposed new building.
¢ Incorporating a stone finish on some of the exterior facings.
e Adding balconies to some of the flats.

There had been a meeting between them and the Planning
Department and they were awaiting a decision on whether a new
application would be necessary.

From the discussion that followed, it was clear that the principal
concern of the community was that demolition should start as
soon as possible. The present site was described as an eyesore
and unsafe.

The developers gave a verbal commitment to apply for permission
to demolish within the next week or so, and also intended to
replace the old hoardings with new ones that would eventually
display advertising graphics. However, they also intimated that
their funding would not be released until they had obtained
planning consent. Therefore, demolition could not start until the
full project was in a position to proceed.

Your Community Council has been in regular contact with the
developers, and with our P&KC Councillors, who have since held
their own meeting with the Planning Department. At the time of
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going to press, the developers are telling us that the replacement
hoardings and the application for the warrant to demolish are to
go ahead ‘within a matter of days’. We are looking for
confirmation of this and will keep you informed via the
community website.

At the recent meeting of the Community Council it was decided
that, since P&KC have already ordered the demolition of
chimneys, we would request our elected representatives to
approach Building Standards and ask if that order can be
enforced.

Glenfarg Community Council
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Brownies at Dalguise

The Brownies had a
wonderful time at
Dalguise PGL this year.
Fencing was one of the
new activites and they
really presented
something to avoid as they
challenged each other to a
duel, swiping their
helmets with a glove,
turning dramatically
leaving the glove behind
for the other to take up
the challenge. “On Guard”
was shouted and away
they went.

Along with fencing was the
vertical challenge, a
vertical rope climb not for
the faint-hearted, but then
our girls are always ready
to have a go and Rachel was determined to get to the very top which
she did with typical style and class.

The highlight of the week was the Splash on Friday evening and they
were given ‘Bob’ to take care of for the weekend. He died in the wash
basin, unfortunately, and a chilling scream went out, “Who killed Bob?”.
Next day they all got a 'Bob' to make up for their loss and all got the
chance to throw them at our lovely helper Swifty.

A good time was had by all and the girls have asked if they can go for a
week next year!

Jan Pedley
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relaxation stretching

every tuesoay
in the
glenfarg ovillage hall

7.30pm - gpm

contact caroline 01577 830 239
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Glenfarg Community Cinema

Cinema Season Ends With A Classic

The last film of the 2013/14 Community
Cinema was a real classic: In the Heat of the
Night. This 1967 film starred Rod Steiger,
Sidney Poitier and Warren Oates. An African
American police detective is asked to
investigate a murder in a racially hostile southern town. Released at the
height of the civil rights movement, it took an intelligent look at the
prejudices that existed at that time. But it's also a crime drama. And the
music was wonderfully evocative of the time: Quincy Jones "In the Heat
of the Night" sung by Ray Charles.

Here is how our audience voted

Awful Poor OK Good Fantastic

0% 0% 0% 38% 62%

It has been a memorable year for the cinema. The curry and film night
was a great success. We hope to repeat this with an appropriate film in
the new season. The Christmas film for the kids was so popular that the
mums / carers wanted to come too, and celebrated the end of term in
their own way. However, “Can we do this every Friday?” fell on deaf
ears. The cinema committee needed the rest of the holiday to recover.
A big thanks must go to them for all their hard work this year.

Liaison with the primary school has also added to everyone’s
experience, with P7s having the chance to edit their films on computer
and then have them shown to the community on the big screen. Two
groups also took advantage of cinema nights to make a profit for their
Grow £5 project, and we all enjoyed the cakes and Easter eggs!

Apart from the pupils’ work, we have also shown interviews with those
who have memories of Glenfarg to share as part of the Glenfarg History
Project. And we have enjoyed seeing various short clips from an
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assortment of sources; you never know what you are going to get
before the main film starts.

So why not come along to the new season, starting in September. By
then, or shortly after, we should have our new equipment in place.
Look out for the programme in the shop and on the community
website.

Janet Watson

Stewart Funeral Directors

14 High Street, KINROSS KY13 8AN
Tel. (01577) 864607

Modern Hygienic Preparation Room
Private Family Viewing Suite
24 Hour Personal Service
Specialist Ambulance Transfers
Funeral Planning Consultations

Memorial Sales by Regency Memorials

24 Hour Emergency Service Tel. (01577) 864607
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Glenfarg Community Council

looking to co-opt
new members

Would you be willing to join us to represent the
interests of the community of Glenfarg?
If so, you must be
= 18+ years of age
= resident in the Glenfarg Area
" named on the electoral register
No other qualification required apart from a
willingness to give some of your time to the
community

To register interest, or to find out more, please
contact the secretary

secretary@glenfarg.org
Telephone 01577 830355

or speak to any of the Community Councillors
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Perth and Kinross Credit Union

Credit unions are financial co-operatives owned and controlled by their
members. They offer savings and great value loans, plus they are local,
ethical and know what their members want. There are currently around
54,000 credit unions in 97 countries serving more than 186 million
people.

Each credit union has a "common bond" which sets out who can join it.
The common bond may be for people living or working in the same
area, or people working for the same employer. In the case of Perth
and Kinross Credit Union, this bond allows anyone who lives or works in
the Perth and Kinross local authority area to become a member.

Credit unions are not-for-profit organisations, so any money made is re-
invested into the business or paid out in dividends to the members. The
only shareholders in a credit union are the members who use its
services.

We want everybody in Perth and Kinross to have the opportunity to
benefit from regular saving, affordable and responsible loans and a say
in the running of their own financial co-operative.

You can join Perth and Kinross Credit Union by calling us at 01738
624872 between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm Monday to Friday or by coming
into the office at 282 High Street. The office is open from 10:00 am to
2:30 pm Monday to Friday.

To join, you need to fill out a form and bring photo ID and proof that
you live or work in Perth and Kinross (such as utility bill or payslip). To
find out more or to download an application form, go to our website at
www.pkcu.org.uk.

Perth and Kinross Credit Union encourages employers to partner with
them to help promote the value of saving regularly and ethically to
their employees. These employers will allow members to save directly
from their salaries. If you would like to hear more about what is
involved in our Employer Partner scheme, please do not hesitate to
contact our office. We will be happy to visit you to discuss with you in
detail how to get started.

Bill Macpherson
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Physiet-herapy

@ SPRAINS/STRAINS/TEARS
@ LOWBACK/NECK PAIN
@ HIP/KNEE/ARM PAIN
® GOLFER/TENNIS ELBOW
@ TENDON INJURIES
® ARTHIRITIS
@ TMJ (JAW PAIN)

@® POST FRACTURE OR DISLOCATION
@® REHABILITATION FOLLOWING SURGERY

OPENING 37 New Road, Milnathort

TIMES Kinross KY13 9XT
01577 864875

MON - FRI 07912 100 845

i el enquiries@kinrossphysiotherapy.co.uk




National Theatre in Glenfarg?

You have probably heard about the ‘live feed’ performances by national
companies, such as the National Theatre and Covent Garden, where
audiences across the country can join in the experience of those in the
London theatre. You may even have travelled to a local cinema showing
such a performance.

Well, as Chair of the Glenfarg Community Cinema, | wondered if we
could arrange for such an event in our village hall. THINK BIG, and
there’s no harm in asking.

So | asked, and the answer is probably “No”. Not unless there is no live
feed taking place within a certain radius of us, and even then we would
have to guarantee an audience of 140.

However, each live performance is recorded, and can be shown by four
‘encore’ venues in the weeks following the live performance. We still
wouldn’t be able to show an opera, as Covent Garden’s requirements
are too restrictive at present, but a National Theatre performance
might be possible. As an example of what might be on offer, they have
shown Warhorse, King Lear, The Curious Incident of the Dog in the
Night Time.

The NT sets the ticket price at £14 (£10 concessions) and takes 55% of
the door. We would have to pay a licence fee and other overheads.
However, | think that an audience of 40 would make this viable.

This would be separate from the cinema’s normal film nights, but we
could make it a special occasion, with commemorative programmes,
drinks in the interval etc. | understand that these performances in local
cinemas are often sold out. If you have been to our community cinema
you will know that we give added value.

As a first step, it would be useful to know if there is any interest in this
idea. If you feel you would attend such an event, please email me at
janet_watson@mac.com (tel 830355). If | find we have enough interest,
I will take it further; and I will have your contact details to keep you up
to date with my progress.

Janet Watson
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Beaver Scouts at Loch Leven

On Sunday 11th May, six of the Glenfarg Beavers took part in a half day
outing to Loch Leven. The idea for the outing came from Josh, who was
asked how he wanted to celebrate gaining the Bronze award, the
highest award in Beavers.

The park was an outstanding success and the ferry across to the island
was enjoyed by all. A picnic lunch was had in the castle and despite
being accompanied by what seemed to be thousands of flies the
children still managed to have a lovely time. Then back on the ferry to
return to the park to await collection by their parents. Having found out
that the reason for the
outing was because of
Josh gaining his award
the other Beavers are
now hoping that the
same chance will be ©
given to them, so watch %
this space as our eager =
Beavers work hard to |
gain the same result.

Thanks to Joyce and §&
Daniel who joined us on &
the day and took such
great photos, which will
be given out to the
Beavers as a memento
of their adventure.

Jan and the Beavers at Loch Leven Castle

Jan Pedley
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PEST
CONTROL WASP NESTS -

ELIMINATION
GUARANTEED

AVAILABLE 7 DAYS A WEEK
LOCAL RELIABLE PROFESSIONAL
SPEEDY SERVICE FOR EMERGENCIES

All pests professionally dealt with
Free Surveys Fully Insured
Domestic Commercial Agricultural
Contract work or One-off visits

wasps * bees ¢ ants * rabbits * squirrels
flies » fleas * moles * bedbugs ¢ rats * mice
moths « spiders ¢ insect infestations ¢ rabbit fencing
bird proofing * pest birds « all other problem pests

Call us to sort out your pest problem
01738 813751

07767 353535

www.andylawpestcontrol.co.uk 6i
Bridge of Eam, Perth.
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Please support
our advertisers.

Their continued
support to the
Newsletter
brings benefits
to us all

For all aspecty of
PIANO TUNING
and repair
David R. Watt
(01577 830 345)

Genuine Hardwood logs by

the trailer-load or part load.

Logs cut, split and delivered
to suit individual needs.

For further
details ring
Ewan
Cheape
Glenfarg
830 349




Kinross-shire Volunteer Group & Rural Outreach Scheme

What better way to spread the word about a voluntary service available
to Glenfarg residents than to experience the delights of the May ‘Soup
& Chat’ lunch in the village hall. It was a most impressive gathering
which covered all age groups, and after having made the difficult
decision to choose from a selection of seven very appetising soups, |
was grateful for the opportunity to tell those present a little about the
Kinross-shire Volunteer Group & Rural Outreach Scheme.

This Group provides a voluntary private car service to those residents of
Kinross-shire and Glenfarg who have difficulty in gaining access to
public transport for medical appointments in local health centres and
hospitals in Perth, Dundee, Fife and Edinburgh. We specialise in
providing a door-to-door service, home collection, accompaniment
during the visit, and return home. In addition, we provide a befriending
service with transportation to local shops and services, and visits to
friends and relatives.

A number of Glenfarg residents already use our service, and we would
be delighted to hear from anyone else, of any age, to whom we can be
of assistance. We currently have one Glenfarg based volunteer driver,
Christian Meldrum, and we are always interested to hear from any car
owner who would like to join our team of drivers. It can be a very
rewarding experience.

We are a Registered Scottish Charity and receive some Local Authority
funding each year, but to cover all our costs and to enable us to offer a
reasonable mileage allowance to our volunteer drivers, we rely heavily
on donations from various charitable Trusts, Churches and local
organisations. We have recently been nominated as Charity of the year
by Dobbies Garden Centre in Kinross, and some of our volunteer drivers
will shortly be involved in some of the gardening projects in the Centre,
armed with collection cans of course!

My thanks to Community Council Secretary, Janet Watson, for the lunch
invitation, and to the makers of all the delicious soups.

Anyone interested in either our transportation service or volunteer
driving, should contact the Group Co-ordinator, Mrs Ann Munro 01577
840196

Mike Thomson, Kinross-shire Volunteer Group & Rural Outreach Scheme
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Glenfarg W.R.I.

In April an evening at the theatre to see the Perth Amateur Operatic
Society’s production of Sweet Charity was enjoyed by all.

Thursday the 8™ May was our A.G.M which was followed by a few
gentle exercises led by Caroline Waring.

Committee members:

President - Margaret Scott
Vice President -  Sylvia Wall
Secretary - Lesley Murison
Treasurer - Lynda Stuart

Committee members -
Allison Messenger, Andzia Scott, Edith Oswald

May competition winners

Favourite Mug -
15t Sylvia Wall, 2 Edith Oswald, 3" Lynda Stuart

Small Bottle Lemonade -
1t Lynda Stuart, 2" Jean Connolly, 3™ Liz Yull

Flower of the month -
1t Sheila Harley, 2" Vivienne Hebblethwaite, 3™ Margot Moran

Winners of trophy for the year
Jubilee Cup - Allison Messenger
Endeavour cup - Lynda Stuart
Rosebowl trophy - Allison Messenger

This is the last meeting of this season; the next meeting is in
September. Future dates in the August issue of the Glenfarg Newsletter.

Margaret Scott
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ELSTON LANDSCAPES

EST. 1983

*Tree & Shrub Planting - Complete Layouts
*Patios, Paths, Driveways
*All Types of Fencing & Gates
*Pruning, Hedge Cutting & Tree Surgery
*Terracing, Raised Beds & Sleeper Walls
*Operated Plant Hire for Mini Digger,
Dumper & Turf Lifter

*Tree Stump Removal Specialist

For more information visit
www.elston-landscapes.co.uk
or
Contact Keith Elston on

01738 850742

Email keith@elston-landscapes.co.uk

Expertise / Quality / Peace of Mind
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Scouts Skiing 2014

It was an early start for the Scouts, leaving the village at 07:30 for
their skiing in Glen Shee.

The better weather had reduced the nursery area to a muddy
strip so the boys headed across the road to an area beside the car
park to find their ski legs. By the time the girls returned from
exploring the back of the Sunnyside, the boys were able to turn
ski carefully round a line of poles to stop at the bottom.

We all headed back to take the chair lift up to try the Claybokie
tow above the round café. Finn came to grief within the first five
metres on the tow, and after headbutting the Poma and then the
snow twice, ended up with a nose bleed. Once the bleeding
stopped he was completely undeterred and mastered the Poma
lift then the descent on skis. Ben discovered that he had not really
got the hang of stopping on skis and that the fence disintegrates
when you hit it hard enough with your back.

We all managed to negotiate the run down back to the cars for
lunch. However Aidan forgot to stop skiing when the snow ended
and gave the lady sitting on the bench a good laugh as he
managed to run with skis on across the path.

After lunch we all headed up the Sunnyside chair to explore the
gentle runs on the back of the Sunnyside. The boys skiing really
improved and the girls were happy to ski with them and help
where ever needed.

The following day it was the turn of the explorers. Niall had
returned from school in Leicester bringing his skis on the train.
The expert skiers headed away to play in Corrie Fionn while the
less experts headed to Claybokie. The solitary beginner found his
ski legs before meeting up with the less expert group and heading
up the sunny side.
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The two groups met up for lunch before going their separate ways

again. Those less expert tried out lots of runs including a couple of
red runs before the day was finished.

Christine Morton
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S enses (Est 2008)
Health & Beauty

AWARD WINNING SALON

Embrace care and pleasure, science and nature,
essential richness and results. Senses holistic
approach merges with the most advanced research to
offer the ultimate sense of beauty and well-being.

Senses offers a wide variety of treatments.including waxing,
manicures, pedicures, shellac, Rockstar nails, reflexology,
Indian head massage, maternity treatments, organic
treatments, facials, massage treatments, body treatments,
tanning treatments, makeup, eyelash extensions and much
more.

Pamper Packages, Gifts and Gift Vouchers also available.

OPENING HOURS

TUESDAY - FRIDAY : 10:00am - 7:00pm
SATURDAY : 10:00am - 4:00pm

Senses Health & Beavuty

Front Row, Aberargie, Perth PH2 9NB
(Just outside Abernethy)

Tel: 01738 851023

www.senses-salon.co.uk
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@ Richard Tulloch

e Plumber
e Cabinet maker

e Kitchens and bathrooms
designed and fitted

e Emergency call outs

e Handcrafted porches and
sun rooms

e Finishings and home
improvements specialist

Greenbank Road, Glenfarg

Tel: 01577 830322
Mob: 07930 119635

www.richardtulloch.com
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Arngask Church

Coffee Morning

At a recent coffee morning held in Arngask
Church Hall the sum of £383 was raised for
church funds. Many thanks to all who donated or helped in any way
and to all those who came along to make this a very successful day.

United Service

At a united service in the Kirk of St Bride, Abernethy on Sunday 13th
April, the Rev Moira Herkes Inducted and admitted Gillian Boardman
and Bill Macpherson as Elders to the Kirk Session of Abernethy, Dron
and Arngask Parish Church. After the service a soup and bread lunch
followed by coffee/tea and home bakes was served in the session
house.

Baptism
At a Family Service in Arngask Church on Easter Sunday the Rev Moira
Herkes baptised Moira Anna, infant daughter of James & Catherine
Mason, House of the Belled Falcons (formerly known as Glenhead),
Glenfarg.

Arngask School World War | Project

For some time there has been a list of names hanging in the Church
Hall of some of those who went to war. Some of those on the list have
been marked as having died but it is believed that the others probably
survived. The list only has names of those who were members of one
of the two churches that were in Glenfarg at the time but,
unfortunately, there is no indication of which church. The Primary 6
and 7 children at Arngask School are researching the list to find out as
much as they can about those listed and, in particular, to try to
ascertain if there are links to any people who still live in the area today.
This research will involve them using a variety of sites on the internet
and visiting the archive section of the A K Bell Library and also the Black
Watch Museum. If they are successful and get information on the
individuals, it is intended to hold an exhibition of their work in the ante
room of the Village Hall. If that happens notices will be placed around
the village and on the village website advising of dates and times.

30



Diary Dates

On Sunday 1st June the morning service will be led by the Rev. Bob
Sloan and on Sunday 22nd June morning worship will be led by the Rev.
Marina Brown while the Minister is on holiday.

LECT Pentecostal Event — Strathallan School — Sunday 8th June 6pm
Holy Communion — Arngask Church — Sunday 15th June 11am

British Red Cross Week

British Red Cross Week was held from 4th to the 10th of May. The door
to door collection raised the sum of £647.66.

Thank you to all who supported this, both to those collecting and those
donating. The money raised will help the Red Cross in its work both at
home and overseas.
Well done
Bill Connolly

Brian Todd Landscapes

1 Ash Grove, Glenfarg

Contact: 01577 830 728

or 07718916 318

Seeding, Wall Pointing, Repairs,
Patios, Driveways, Hedge Cutting,
Fencing, Gutters cleaned and repaired,
Garden Maintenance, Slabbing

& all other odd jobs

FREE

COMPETITIVE
RATES




DON’T FORGET
Glenfarg Fete on 14 June

THEME “THE CIRCUS”

Do come along with grannies, granddads, aunts, uncles, nieces,
nephews, grandchildren, friends, dogs.................
for a great afternoon out.

Clowns, ringmasters, lion tamers and other imaginatively dressed fete-
goers should all meet at the Earnside bus garage at 1.40pm for the
Fancy Dress Parade to the park

Just a reminder of what you can expect to see during the afternoon:

All the way from America — well, he’s
an American Street Performer! —
Todd Various

oooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

ooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

Equestrian vaulting by the | Cobblers the Clown
Kinross Vaulting Group Pl

.
ooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

ooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

ooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo
ooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooooo

Punch and Judy Live Music from the Mariano
Band :
Seeteeeteitttiittiittiittitttitttitttttes  Jueetaecenactnattnstenaterntenastnatnnas
Acrobatics and comedy P Dog Show - just for fun
Rugg Tom Cat
dll’eCt from s 5 ..................... :....co............:
the Edinburgh Fringe Dancing

.
...................................................................................

As well as all this there will be all the usual stalls - White Elephant,
Bottle Stall, Produce, Cake & Candy, Books, Ice Cream, Soft Drinks -
and sideshows — Splat the Rat, Lucky Train, Coconut Shy, Golf Chipping
- and if you’re feeling lucky try your hand at guessing the name of the
big Handmade Bear or the birthday of the fantastic Knitted Clown.
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Take the weight off your feet — who said ‘escape from the rain!!’?? - in
the tea tent or the beer and wine tent, and, of course, if you don’t
already have some, there will be raffle tickets for sale. If you have some
already, just buy some more, for your chance to win:

5

%

dinner and overnight stay in Edinburgh,
two night hotel break by Loch Ness,
two night hotel break in Cumbria,

a gas barbecue

3

%

e

%

5

%

and much more.

When it’s all over, come along in the evening for a barbecue, and have
a dance or just sit back and enjoy the very excellent Edinburgh band
‘Absent Friends’.

Tickets are available in the shop at £12.

And finally, don’t forget to like us on Facebook, and keep up-to-date
with what’s going on!
COME ALONG AND SUPPORT YOUR COMMUNITY
ALL PROCEEDS GO TO VILLAGE GROUPS
Don’t forget that help is always needed and very much appreciated. If

you can help by donating goods or giving of your time the following
stall holders can be contacted direct:

Bottle Stall and soft drinks  |[Mark in the shop

Tea Tent Margaret Scott 830369
White Elephant Lindsay Kinnaird 830337
Plants Margaret Scott 830369
Cake and Candy Rosemary Johnston 830776
Grab a Bag Janet Watson 830355

If you can help, but don’t know how — maybe by carrying the Knitted
Clown round for a while and persuading people to part with their
money — just get in touch with me, Jan, 830430 or
jan.macpherson@glenfeargach.co.uk

Glenfarg Fete Committee
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€arngide

UK. & Coutinental
Travel

Tel: 01577 830360

E mail: info@earnside.com
Website: www.earnside.com
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AUSTIN HEATING & ELECTRICAL

Boiler Servicing and Repairs - OIL, GAS, LPG & ELECTRIC
Aga / Rayburn Servicing & Repairs (Rayburn Guild Engineer)

b

Registered
Business RECISTER
Call - 07786 705261 or 01577 861188
No Call-Out Charge www.austinheat.co.uk

4 yS
(HL 4 <ﬁlw ‘
\ / \ f\\

VETERINARY SURGEONS

CAMERON & GREIG MRCVS
‘Ardmhor’, Stirling Road, Milnathort KY13 9XR_

@ By appointment only RCVS

ACCREDITED
Monday - Friday 9 -10.00am PRACTICE
2 _ S'OOpm SMALL ANIMAL PRACTICE
6 - 7.00pm
Saturday 9 - 10.00am
’fe[}: hone: Kinross 863 494 Lar e and small animals
Website: www. cameronand’grelgvets co.uk r emergency service
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36t Glenfarg Folk Feast

Following 3 great days and nights of brilliant folk entertainment, Jez
Lowe and his famous Bad Pennies brought the Final Fling Concert of
the 36™ Folk Feast to a stirring end on Sunday 13™ April with full
audience participation with their rendition of The Wild Mountain
Thyme. A fitting end to complete yet another truly successful weekend
for the Village Folk Club and, indeed, the village itself.

The weekend had started with a sell-out Welcoming Ceilidh on the
Friday featuring the incredibly popular Clamjamfry ceilidh band from
Fife. Renowned for their enthusiastic approach to entertainment, they
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seemed to appeal to all present and had the village hall buzzing with
laughter and lively dancing. Is there a better hall within many miles for
such an event? A fantastic, although exhausting, start to the weekend'’s
proceedings.

Saturday morning brought a more sober atmosphere with two excellent
workshops featuring harmony singing and the bodhran, although no
sooner had they finished than a packed singaround brought everyone
back to the real popularity of the Feast i.e. the singing and playing of
music in a friendly and welcoming environment. The afternoon brought
yet another long-term favourite event, the original song competition,
this year featuring “Fun and Games” as the theme and it was won by
club and committee member Hamish Grant, whose song entitled
Nickers and Vests, and concerning the village infant school sports day,
seemed to be appreciated by most, or at least those with an infantile
sense of humour! As a result of this event the Club is able to donate
£300 to CHAS, our nominated charity for this year.

The first of the weekend’s concerts featuring The Shee, Jennifer Crook
and Bruce and Walker was once again performed in front of a sell-out
crowd who were treated to the widest possible spectrum of folk music.
There was real musicality and huge professionalism on display and the
quality of the voices and instrumental ability was staggering. A
memorable night all round.

Sunday morning was brought to life by a workshop featuring
microphone technique and was well attended by participants wishing
to gain from the professional expertise of John Wetherby, the gent
responsible for the overall PA systems covering the entire weekend.
Again, a very successful singaround followed in The Glenfarg, which
itself was followed by the amazing 29" World Puff-a-Box
Championships! This year’s winners of the event, which must be the
most unusual in folk festival circles, were: as the overall champion, John
McLean from Glasgow, second Liz Brown from Shetland and third, her
dad.
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Building & Repairs

Woodmarch Kinnesswood
Phone: 07773 484 299
buildingandrepairs.co.uk

* Flat Roofs * Cornices

* Slating * Cementwork
* Rhones/Guttering * Ceilings

* Down Pipes * Fascias

* Skews * Stoves

* Chimneys * Fireplaces
* Brickwork * Stonework

All Work By Apprenticeship Served, Experienced and Insured Tradesmen

ALPHAVET VETERINARY CENTRE

62 MUIRS, KINROSS
For a caring professional service for all domestic pets

E-MAIL: alphavet@alphavet.co.uk
WEBSITE: www.alphavet.co.uk
Scotland’s Ist Veterinary Practice Website!

Consultations by appointment
Monday to Friday 9.00am to 12.00 noon
and 4.00pm to 6.00pm
Saturday 9.00am to 12.00 noon

and Saturday 9.00am to 12.00 noon

For our 24-hour Emergency Service
please telephone 01577 863 328
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Folk Feast continued

Alistaire Brown, also
from Shetland (they
must have a lot of
wind training up
there). The children’s
prize went to the
amazing young Ciara
Clarke who,
incidentally, had also
entertained the
ceilidh attendees on
the Friday night with
her skills on the
fiddle! A great
afternoon’s fun had
been had by all, both participants and attendees! Also during Sunday
afternoon we had a children's concert which has been reported
separately.

The Final Fling Concert once again demonstrated the lengths to which
the committee goes to ensure a fitting end to the Feast, by featuring
three totally different and truly high quality acts in the shape of Gerry
Creen from Northern Ireland, The Kilmarnock Edition from all corners
of Scotland and, as previously mentioned, the fabulous Jez Lowe from
Geordie Land. All the artistes performed to their very best and gave
everyone their money’s worth and more and left us all feeling that the
event had, yet again, been an outstanding success.

The Club Committee would like to take this opportunity to thank
everyone who attended for their support, and to all in the village for
their continuing efforts to make this very special occasion the success it
undoubtedly is in the Scottish Folk scene. Our wholehearted thanks
also go to the wonderful staff of The Glenfarg who, despite being totally
new to this event, coped wonderfully well and supported the visitors
and the Club superbly. Hopefully 2015 can continue to put Glenfarg on
the map as regards music in Scotland. Hope to see you all at the Club
some Monday night!
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Main Street
Glenfarg

‘A quirky little gem of a hotel.’

‘Great food & quiet location.’
‘Fantastic food & great wine list.’
‘Steaks to die for.’

‘The best steak pie | have ever tasted in my life.’

Come and see what everyone is talking about ........
Book your table today

The Glenfarg .... The Heart of The Village

Call 01577 830241 0or
email: reception@theglenfarg.com
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Glenfarg Village Store

Tel: (01577) 830 201

Open 7am to 7pm
every day

‘Collecting for the bottle stall for this year’s fete.
Door to door collections will be on
Thursday 12th June from 7:30 pm

If that's not convenient, call us and we will collect,

or just drop your donations into the shop at any time

All donations will be greatly appreciated
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Scout Easter Camp

Another Scout activity on the other good weekend of the year to date saw six
excited Scouts heading to camp at Pitmedden Forest above Auchtermuchty.

There was no difficulty lighting fires at this camp as everything was dry, unlike
some other occasions. Breakfast was followed by inspection and flag break
then there were games to warm everyone up as it had been below freezing

overnight.

On Saturday afternoon there was an orienteering competition which was won
by Finn.
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The highlight of the camp was the mad
axeman perched up a tree during the
Saturday night game of Storm the Castle.
His blood curling screams initially scared
the Scouts and had the leaders in
hysterics.

The harr hanging over the campsite on
Sunday morning meant the Scouts slept
in.

Finn was invested into the Scout troop at the end of camp, making his
promise in the sunshine.

Christine Morton
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Building and

WEBSTER
BUILDING ' simpiee
SupPLIES LD

Bricks, Blocks, Sand & Gravel, Decorative
Aggregates, Roughcasting, Plasterboard,
Pavers, Kerbs, Slabs, Fencing Materials,
Timber, Plywoods, Drainage,
Roofing Materials

LP GAS

Stockists of FLO GAS. Deliveries
throughout Tayside and Fife.

Ladeside Yard, Stirling Road

Milnathort KY13 9XR
Tel: 01577 864369 Fax: 01577 864046
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Binn Farm e Glenfarg ® Perthshire
PH2 9PX

Tel. 01577 830 833

Fax. 01577 830 488
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Glenfarg Curling Clubs

Glenfarg Curling Clubs held their annual dinner and presentation of
prizes at The Glenfarg on 18th April 2014. Prize winners were:- (Skips
names first)

Ladies Club
Hamilton Cup:- Winners Runners-Up
Jillian Milne Caroline McGregor
Maria Tait Christine Melville
Sheona Reid Lesley Brown
Jane Brewster Margaret Jenkins
Wooden Spoon:- Sheila Swan
(Hamilton Cup)
Jessie Deas:- Maeve Clark Christine Melville
Maria Tait Jillian Milne
Lora Burgess Christine Painter
Gwen Poole Karen Purvis
Bette Pirie:— Linzi Sim Jane Brewster
(Novice Skip) Sheona Reid Alice Bogie
Karen Purvis Jean Andrew
Susan Cain Annette Bennie
Pairs High Road:—=  Lora Burgess Caroline McGregor
Christine Painter Maria Tait
Pairs Low Road:— Sheona Reid Christy McGregor
Jean Andrew Lesley Brown
Points:— First Lora Burgess
Second Sheona Reid
Third Margaret Jenkins
Ladies Challenge:- Ladies Won 22-21
Highest Up Rink Sheila Swan

Christine Melville
Christy McGregor
Gwen Poole

The Ladies Club’s most notable external success was retaining the
Blairhill Trophy and, together with the Gents Club, winning to take the
Festive Potty at Kinross.
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Colin Campbell:-
Ladies Team Won

Willie Murray:-

Piper Cup:—

MacLellan Cup:-

Pairs High Road:—

Pairs Low Road:—

Gents Club
Winners
Valerie Inglis
Helen Mclinroy
Angela Taplin
Linzi Sim
Stuart Smith
Fiona Rutherford
Eric Poole
Jean Andrew

Gordon Walker
David Rutherford
Stuart Andrew
Nigel Goody

Maria Tait

Gary Rutherford
Sheona Reid
John Angus

Darren Ritchie
Stuart Andrew

Lorne Findlay

Runners-Up

Dave Wyllie

Eric Poole
Alistair Allardyce
Sandy Smith

John Swan
Lesley Brown

Bill Melville
Fiona Rutherford

David Rutherford
Kerr Watson

Gordon Walker

Nigel Goody Dave Wyllie
Points:— First David Rutherford
Second Lorne Findlay
Third Arthur Jenkins

The Gents Club’s external successes were winning 13 out of 15 games
to win the Lomond League at Perth and, together with the Ladies Club,
winning to take the Festive Potty at Kinross.
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Beauly by Amee
- Mobite Beauty TRenapist -

| am a fully qualified Beauty Therapist and operate in the Perth & Kinross area. | offer a variety of
treatments carried out in the comfort of your own home, including: -

Manicure & pedicure
Gel overlays & extensions
Eyebrow & eyelash tinting
Eyelash extensions & perming
Waxing
Massage
Pamper parties

Please visit my website for a full price list and latest offers!

Phone Aimee on— 07402150624
Email on — beautybyaimee@outlook.com
www.facebook.com/beautybyaimeemobile

Give your feet a Treat

(¢, Private podiatry/chiropody in
‘ the comfort of your own
home.

H.P.C. Registered

Lisa Allison BSc Tel 01577 830678
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HOLIDAY APARTMENT TO LET IN CYPRUS (PAPHOS)

Lovely 2 bedroom garden apartment to rent, about 3km from
Paphos Harbour, and only 900m from the sea.

Main bedroom has a fabulous 4-poster bed, plenty of cupboard
space, and a patio door leading on to breakfast patio, and small
garden. Around 90 paces takes you o the pool | Second bedroom
has 2 single beds, and, again, plenty of storage.

Fully air-conditioned, excellent kitchen area (fridge freezer,
washing machine, oven and hob efc) and furnished to a high
standard, with TV, DVD, and a selection of DVD's.

Plenty of towels, bedding etc all in apartment, so no need to carry
that extra luggage. 2 communal pools, plus a children's pool, set in
lovely gardens, and close to bus route and local tavernas. Only 20
minutes from Paphos airport and collection can be arranged.

Available now, at realistic rates, for that special break in the sun

Contact Lawrence on 07836 578563, or e-mail Ibec@rumenco.co.uk
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EcoSchools
Arngak Primary and Nursery School
Newsletter

Make £5 Grow

You’re invited into school for the P5-7 Prize Winning Assembly. This will
take place at 2pm on Monday 26 May in the school hall. Gillian
Donnachie from Virgin Money will collected the loaned £5s and present
the prizes.

Health Promoting
School

Many thanks to you all for supporting this PTA initiative. The children
have learned a variety of skills from this experience. They have
demonstrated skills of creativity and leadership to set up and run an
enterprise business.

Prizes were awarded to Katie Bell (P1), Afton Learmonth (P2), Anna
Fairweather (P3) and Katie Eodonable (P4) at the Chinese Concert.
Anna Fairweather received a second prize for earning £94.50, the
largest sum raised. Well done!

The Primary One to Four pupils raised a huge total of £851, which is a
fabulous achievement. Some of the money raised will be used to fund
buses to take pupils to the Open Day at Blair Atholl on Wednesday 28th
May.

Many thanks to the PTA for their continued support to the school and
to the local business who donated the prizes. Thank you.
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Chinese Concert

The Chinese Concert was a great success. Many thanks to all involved:
our talented performers, Mr White, staff and the PTA for preparing the
Chinese food.

Healthy Tating Week

We’ll be having a Healthy Eating week in school from 2-6 June. The
Sports Day will take place on Friday 6th June from 2pm.

PTA Family Fuuv Event
The PTA Family Fun Event will take place from 5.30-8pm on Friday 6th
June.

More information to follow.

Afterschool Club- Swrvey

Thanks to all the parents who returned the survey. All returned surveys
were entered into a draw and the winner was Mrs Milne. Well done!

Kinwvoss High School Blagery

Blazers will be available to buy at the Primary Seven induction evening
on Tuesday 10th June. Blazers cost £49. Payment can be made by
either cash or cheque, cheques should be made payable to KHS Parent
Council.

School Photos

Teresa Guissler will be in school to take photos of pupils and family
groups on Monday 26th May. She will come in on Tuesday 27 May if
she is unable to take photos on Monday due to the weather.
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Dates for your diawry

Moy

9: Bingo Tea, 7pm in the school hall

12: Parent Council AGM, 5.30 pm

14: P6/7 Rugby taster session

15: P6/7 class visit to the library and Black Watch Museum
16: Closing Date for Grow £5

21: Grow £5 Prize Giving Assembly 2pm

27: P7s Safe Taysiders Event

28: Blair Atholl: whole school visit

28-30: Dalguise

June

6: Sports Day then Family Fun Event from 5.30-8pm

12 and 13: P7 Transition Days at Kinross High School

16: School Reports go home

24: End of Session Celebration in the Village Hall, 10 am. All parents
and grandparents welcome

26: End of Term: 12 noon finish

26: Primary Seven Prom in Portmoak

Emailsy

Please inform Mrs McAinsh when your email address changes to
ensure our contact list is up to date. Emails are sent to all email
addresses on our Parent Contact list. If you don’t receive any emails
please notify the school office.

The Newsletter can also be found on the school website
arngaskprimary.weebly.com

Thank you for reading through our news.

M. Connor
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John Allison

(electrician)

‘Ardblair’, East Blair,
Glenfarg, Perth PH2 9QL

Tel: 01577 830 678
Mobile: 07717 791 484

Email: johnwallison@btinternet.com

All types of electrical work undertaken

Also:

Oil and gas central heating faults ~ Telephones
Computer network cabling ~ TV aerials and
distribution ~ Satellite re-alignment, alterations and
distribution ~ Wall mounted TVs installed

FREE ESTIMATES/ADVICE
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M G Plumbing & Heating
Professional and Friendly Service g

Bathrooms to Boilers (Qil, Gas, LPG)

Guttering to Ground Source Heat Systems

Fully Insured

2 Year Guarantee on all work

Based in Glenfarg covering Tayside & Fife
Tel 01577 830307 Mob 07894900410

FERRIER & MACKINNON

OPTOMETRISTS

74 High Street, KINROSS KY13 8A] Tel: 01577 864009
27/29 Chalmers Street, DUNFERMLINE KY12 8AT Tel: 01383 721 502

We are a family firm of Optometrists dedicated to professional, quality eyecare.

Introducing our new SEE YOURSELF
WEARING A FRAME
F RAM E BEFORE YOU
ORDER ANY
SPECTACLES!

IMAGING
SYSTEM

WHY NOT POP INFOR A

DEMONSTRATION - WE

WOULD BE PLEASED TO
SEEYOU.

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 9.00am -5.30pm
Saturday 9.00am - 5.00pm
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Local Landscape Review

Perth & Kinross Council is carrying out an assessment of landscapes in Perth &
Kinross to identify those which justify local designation following the adoption
of the Local Development Plan and the consequent lapsing of Areas of Great
Landscape Value (AGVL) around Perth and in Kinross-shire. A review of local
landscape designations within Perth & Kinross will establish a baseline study
to guide and feed into future landscape designation and land use within the
Council area. The work is being carried out by landscape specialists LUC and
STAR Development Group.

To help with this process they would like to find out about your favourite
landscapes and places. These may be hills, straths or glens close to your
home or further afield, the kinds of places you might choose to take a friend
visiting the area. They may be more hidden, special places or, alternatively,
landscapes that are important in your everyday life. Please complete the
online survey at www.surveymonkey.com/s/PKC_LLDR. NB The survey will
only be open until 6 June 2014 so respond now. You can find out more by
going to the Council web site www.pkc.gov.uk/landscape.

Information provided about your favourite landscapes and places will inform a
technical appraisal which is also being carried out, using an approach
developed by Scottish Natural Heritage and Historic Scotland.

Glenfarg & Duncrievie in Bloom
BIG Planting Day
Sun. June 8th 1pm

Meet at Struan Cottage, Hayfield Road for instructions, plants and
locations

Join in and make our village a Gold Medal winner AGAIN
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* Made to measure kilts &
jackets
* Full range of accessories
* Hire specialists with fitting
service
* Tuxedos and Dinnersuits
* 25 tartans - clan and popular
* Special offers for group
bookings, hire 5, 6th goes free
* Page Boy Highland outfits
from 18 months

& * Traditional and contemporary
* Morningwear :

Visit us, we shall be

happy to guide you on that
lifetime purchase or hiring §
for your special occasion.

ROBERT NICOL LT])
es. 1847 Kiltmaker & Highlandwear Specialist

Perth 43 South Methven Street 01738 639232
Dunfermline 47 Chalmers Street 01383 723735
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LochlLeven
RoofLine

e Fascia
o Soffits

e Gutters

e Cladding
 Rhones
 Downpipes

 All Colours

30% Discount

Mob: 07802 821 583 Home: 01577 830 269
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Glenfarg Village
Folk Club

SINGAROUND Monday 2nd June All £3

The last singaround for the retiring committee makes “Old/Last”
tonight’s theme. However, those more inclined for things “New” can
adopt that topic instead or even take any song or piece of music of
their choice to the table. As ever, all welcome, whether performer or
listener.

ROBERTO CASANNI AND ALEX HODGSON Monday 9th June Members
£5 Non-Members £8

Two of Scotland's “big” folk characters and members of Kilmarnock
Edition, Roberto and Alex, make their very welcome return to the Club.
Always hugely entertaining, zany, and with great songs and craic, they
guarantee a night to remember. Come early for this one!

The A.G.M. Monday 16th June

A most important Club event of the year. All members are encouraged
to attend to vote in their new committee and to express their own
views on the general running of the Club.

JOHN HINSHELWOOD Monday 23rd June Members £5 Non-Members
£8

We welcome John back to the Club to give us our dose of “country” for
the year. Ever popular, John shows his singer/songwriter skills to great
effect. A must night for the country fan!
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SINGAROUND Monday 30th June All £3

Let's leave the theme for this mid-year singaround open to attendees'
imagination; so the more crazy or "way-out" the songs the better! All
welcome as always.

SINGAROUND Monday 7th July All £3

As the summer heat rises (we hope!) we have "Water" as our theme for
the night. So be cool with the theme or else stick to dry land and sing
any song of choice. All welcome to share the sunshine atmosphere at
Glenfarg!

TICH FRIER Monday 14th July Members £5 Non-Members £8

Tich is always a welcome guest to Glenfarg and will once again
entertain in his inimitable fashion, although tonight he will provide
added interest by concentrating on the songs and stories of the late
and great John Watt, a long-term friend of Tich and the Club. This
promises to be something special.

SINGAROUND Monday 21st July All £3

Looking for excitement over the summer? So “Fun and Games” is this
week’s theme. For those looking for relaxation, they can sing or play
anything that takes their own fancy. All welcome as always.

ARCHIE FISHER Monday 28th July Members £5 Non-Members £8

We are delighted to welcome one of Scotland’s folk legends back to the
Club. Archie needs no introduction; come and enjoy yet again his
wonderful songs, truly great guitar skills and stories from his times
around the folk scene.
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TIRES

TYREFAIR LIMITED
Unit 11
Bridgend Industrial Estate
Kinross

There is now a specialist tyre and battery
dealer in Kinross that opens every day of
the week, and has tyres and batteries at
prices to suit your budget. TYREFAIR is a
family business, with staff that have many
years of professional experience in the
tyre trade, and you can find them at Unit
11, Bridgend Industrial Estate, or tele-
phone on KINROSS 865656. TYREFAIR
welcomes trade account and offers the
following goods and services:

* New tyres for cars and vans

» Guaranteed re-treaded tyres

* 4x4 tyres for business and leisure

* High performance tyre specialists

* Wheel alignment

* Top brand quality batteries

* Puncture and Vulcanised repairs

* Number plates made while-you-wait

TYREFAIR has a comfortable lounge,
where you can relax while the work is
carried out and you can rest assured that
we will treat your vehicle with the care
and respect that you demand.

WHY NOT CALL IN, OR TELE-
PHONE NOW FOR MORE
INFORMATION?

KINROSS (01577) 865 656

Robartsons

OF MILNATHORT

21/23 New Rd, Milnathort
Tel: (01577) 863 342

For all Garden, Farm

and Country Needs

DOG FOODS - by WILSONS,
OMEGA, SPILLERS,
HAPPIDOG, VITALIN and
many more.

ANIMAL FEEDS - Free Range
Poultry Feeds, Goat Mix,
Pony Nuts & Mixes.

CLOTHING AND FOOTWEAR -
from MASCOT, JOHN
PARTRIDGE, HOGGS,
HUNTER, ARGYLL,
WELLINGTONS. Also Wet
Weather Wear.

Full range of garden sundries,
Wire Netting, Wheelbarrows,
Weedkillers, Insecticides,
and Grass seeds at excellent
prices.

“WE ARE HAPPY TO DELIVER
AT NO EXTRA COST”
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Bawrry McGuire
Painter ond Decorvator

21 MWilliam place Kinwoss

H: 01577 864 101 M: 07941396266

® free quotations

o Interior ond Exterior
o Al work guaranteed
o Fully Insuned

o Highest quality work

www.bmcguiredecorator.co.uk

3y

Y,
\ V)
v

&b

MEMBER OF THE FEDERATION
OF SMALL BUSINESSES
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News from the Health Centre

NHS24 Telephone Number

When the surgery is closed emergency medical cover is provided by
NHS24 and the Primary Care Emergency Service. The telephone
number for NHS24 has changed. It is now 111. Patients who require
emergency medical help during the evening, overnight, at weekends or
when we are closed for public holidays should call 111. The call will be
dealt with by NHS24 call handlers. The call will be assessed by a nurse,
and the patient will either be given advice on the phone, directed to a
Primary Care Emergency Centre, advised to go straight to a hospital, or
arrangements will be made for a doctor to call. Calls to NHS24 will be
recorded. They should not be contacted about matters which can wait
until the Health Centre re-opens.

Our own emergency telephone number remains 01577 865252. This
number should still be used for daytime emergencies. The call will be
answered by our Reception Team and the Duty Doctor will be advised.

From 1st July 2014 patients calling 01577 865252 out of hours will no
longer be automatically transferred to NHS24. Instead, a recorded
message will advise patients to hang up and re-dial 111. Calls to 111
are free from landlines and mobiles.

Daytime Medical Emergencies 01577 865252
Monday — Friday 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Out of Hours Emergencies 111

Life Threatening Emergencies at any time 999

New Computer Hardware

Some of the computer hardware which we use is now several years old.
A decision has been taken by the IT Department at NHS Tayside to
replace the main file server. This is a major piece of work for them and
will be done over two days on Wednesday 30th July and Thursday 31st
July. On those days we will have no access to our computer system.
We will not be able to make or cancel appointments, give out test
results, view a patient’s clinical history or check their prescriptions.
There will therefore be no pre-booked appointments for the nurses,
healthcare assistants or GPs on those two days. Patients will be seen
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where there is a medical emergency and housecalls will be carried out
if appropriate, but we would ask patients to try to wait until our
computer system is working again on Friday 1st August. We would also
ask patients to ensure that they do not run out of medication on these
two days. If necessary, please submit your request for repeat
medication a few days early to make sure that you have sufficient
medication.

Docmail

The practices are changing their mail provider and much of our mail will
now be sent via Docmail. Docmail is used by many organisations to
print their mail. The mail is transmitted electronically to a secure site in
Livingston where an automated system prints the mail, folds it and
inserts it into envelopes. It is then taken to the Royal Mail sorting office
for onward delivery. The site has passed the necessary security
requirements for confidentiality and it is also used to print PIN numbers
for bank cards and other sensitive financial information. Mail
processed by Docmail will have the Docmail logo in the top right hand
corner of the envelope in place of the stamp. Letters will also have a
bar code on them in the address window. The bar code is used by
Docmail and the Royal Mail for automatic sorting of the mail. Further
information is available on their website: www.docmail.co.uk

YOUR LOCAL PLUMBER

NO CALL OUT CHARGE - NO JOB TOO SMALL

DISCOUNT FOR SENIOR CITIZENS
Boilers - New Installations, Repairs and Servicing (OIL, NG & LPG) &
Landlords Safety Certificates
Bathrooms - New Installations, Upgrades & Shower Repairs

Central Heating - Radiator valves repaired & replaced, system
descale & flush, new radiator installations,
Under floor heating, Fitting of gas hobs & cookers

Dripping Taps - Outside Taps - Plumbing in washing machines &
dishwashers - Toilet Repairs - Drains etc

DOUGLAS MILLER ZANORCESTER
01577 861623 Bosch Group
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PERSONALISED STATIONERY

PRECIOUS CARDS

— GUEST BOOKS AND ALBUMS —

Congratulations on your engagement!

Precious Cards is a family business specialising in the creation of unique handcrafted
wedding stationery and invitations and we are based in Duncrievie.

We understand just how important your wedding day is and we are very passionate
about creating beautiful stationery at affordable prices. Most of our designs can be
modified to suit your special occasion and personal colour scheme and all of our

materials are personally sourced by us for our customers to ensure quality.

We also design and create invitations and cards for many occasions, as well as guest
books and albums. Please visit our website for an idea of what can be created for
your special occasion. We look forward to hearing from you.

Please contact Andrea on 07434 198 662
Email: andrea@preciouscards.co.uk
www.preciouscards.co.uk

Violin, Piano and Theory teaching
by experienced teacher/performer
Many distinction and merit
candidates in Associated
Board Examinatns

Gloria De Pettes DRSAM
on 01577830403
or 07902799179 (mobile)

64




Profegssional
Bagpiper

Weddings | Events | Parties
Bagpipe Tuition

Contact David Elder
tel: 01577 830214
mobile: 07519 676564
david.elder@munropiper.co.uk
www.munropiper.co.uk

i munio Piper

THINK-A-HEAD
Hairdresser
Hairdressing done in the comfort

of your own home by an
experienced stylist

Cut & Blow Dry
Tint, Foil Highlights

Perms

Special Rates for
OAPs and children

Call Elaine on 01577 840043
or 07971583774

Alistair Hutcheson
FEloorlayer

All types of flooring supplied
and installed
Carpets, Carpet tiles, Domestic
and Commercial Vinyls
Karndean, Amtico, Laminates And
Entrance Matting

Tel. 01577 862876
Mobile. 07842277590
Email - alijamhut@aol.com

Flatpack Furniture Assembled
Prices from just £5.00

e

Woodlands
Bed and Breakfast

Church Brae, Glenfarg

www.woodlandsbnb.com
Off Church Brae at end of lane below church
Ample car parking.
Two double bedrooms with king size beds
Resident's lounge
To book phone Cedric or Heather Wilkins
01577 830300
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GCC - Minutes of Annual General Meeting

MONDAY 12 MAY 2014
GLENFARG VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT CCllrs MacKenzie (Chairperson), Watson (Secretary), Arnold, Johnston and
Macpherson. Also present Jan Macpherson (minutes). Three members of the public attended.

APOLOGIES CCllrs Vaughan (Treasurer), Armstrong and Ponton.

CHAIRPERSON’S WELCOME CClIr MacKenzie welcomed everyone to the 37th AGM of Glenfarg
Community Council.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 13 May 2013 were agreed and signed as a true record of the
meeting. Proposed by CClIr Johnston, seconded by CClIr Watson.

MATTERS ARISING There were no matters arising from the minutes.

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT CCllr MacKenzie thanked all the Community Councillors for their
support and presented his report, which was proposed for adoption by CCllr Macpherson and
seconded by CClIr Johnston. The report will be posted on the notice board and made available
on the community website

TREASURER’S REPORT Already circulated. In the absence of CCllr Vaughan, the Chairperson
read the Treasurer’s report, the accounts having been verified by an independent examiner.
There were no questions, and the adoption of the report was proposed by CClir Johnston and
seconded by CClIr Arnold. It was brought to the meeting’s attention that there are a number of
funds in the bank account named Newsletter account. It was felt that one account was
preferable to having several, but on the other hand it could be misleading to the public. It was
decided, however, that it wasn’t necessary to change the name of the account, as long as it was
borne in mind that not all the money in that account related to the newsletter.

In response to a question it was explained that PKC only see the accounts in order to check that
the admin grant is being spent appropriately. Originally that was the only part of the accounts
that PKC saw.

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS The present members of the Community Council were elected
to serve until November 2015, but the positions of Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer are
elected each year. Donald MacKenzie was proposed, seconded and appointed Chairperson with
no other nominations, Janet Watson similarly as Secretary and Gillian Vaughan as Treasurer.

At this point the Chairperson intimated that CClir Armstrong had tendered her resignation with
immediate effect, and her statement saying ‘I have enjoyed my time as a CClIr and | have so
much admiration for the voluntary industry, commitment and actions of my now former CCllrs’
was read out. This leaves seven Community Councillors, with up to twelve allowed. There is a
minimum number of Councillors below which the Council would be dissolved, but Glenfarg CC
is still well within the limit. The Chairperson reminded the meeting that it was within the power
of the Community Council to co-opt members who could serve on an annual basis up until the
time when elections are next due. It was suggested advertising in the village shop, the
newsletter and on the website to invite people to offer themselves for co-option. Jan
Macpherson was asked to consider being minutes secretary on a permanent basis.
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SUB COMMITTEES

Planning Currently CCllr Johnston (convenor), CClirs MacKenzie and Arnold. All willing to
continue.

Newsletter Currently CCllrs Macpherson, Watson, Vaughan and Armstrong. Rather than replace
CClir Armstrong it was agreed to continue with the remaining three, and try to involve
members of the public, including the new editor.

Binn Farm There are two groups: the Wind Farm and the Community Forum, with
representatives on both being CClirs Ponton and Macpherson. The latter is happy to continue;
the former will be asked.

CBF Panel The member at the moment is CClIr Ponton, and it is hoped that she will continue.

APPOINTMENT OF INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL EXAMINER It was proposed and agreed that Jean
Andrew be asked to continue.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS
2014 - 21 July, 1 September, 3 November
2015 - 12 January, 2 March, 11 May (which will also be the AGM).

GCC - Minutes of Meeting
Monday 12 May 2014
GLENFARG VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT CCllrs MacKenzie (Chairperson), Watson (Secretary), Arnold, Johnston and
Macpherson. Also present Jan Macpherson (minutes). Three members of the public attended.

APOLOGIES CClIrs Vaughan (Treasurer) and Ponton.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 3 March 2014 were agreed and signed as a true record of the
meeting. Proposed by CClir Macpherson, seconded by CClIr Johnston.

MATTERS ARISING
Ladeside Drains may be a capacity issue and P&KC will investigate further.
Junction of Main Street and Ladeside Potholes have been repaired.

Kinross Volunteer Group and Rural Outreach attended, and gave a talk at, the Soup and Chat
meeting at the end of April. It was suggested that a donation be made from the Nursing
Association fund, as several people from Glenfarg use the service, but there is only one
volunteer from the village.

Folk Feast Camping in Wallace Park went ahead without incident. Camper vans remained on
the hard standing as requested, and cars were parked responsibly. Rubbish was collected and
no damage was caused.

67



PKC admin grant There has been communication with PKC regarding the conflicting instructions
as to how money used from the grant should be recorded. There is also a gap of three months
between the year end in March, and June when the grant is paid out. PKC agreed to help
financially if required.

Newsletter A new editor has been found.

Bus Shelter on Main Street. It was thought that this was hard to justify. It was noted that a
condition of building houses at the southern end of the village is that a bus stop be provided
on each side of the road where the access road from the new estate meets the main road.

Litter in Glen The Secretary had written to John Ferguson regarding the overflowing bins at the
end of the Binn Farm Road and litter blowing off lorries, with a follow up as he said he hadn’t
received the letter, but so far there has been no response. It was suggested that John
Macgregor be contacted direct.

Lomond Hotel A project update was promised, but so far has not been received. Cllr Giacopazzi
reported that Councillors have met with the planning department, but because of extensive
changes to the original plans being made, the planning application would have to be re-
submitted. New hoardings have been promised, but are still not in place. It is not known if the
application for a demolition warrant for the chimneys has been submitted. PKC have already
ordered the demolition of chimneys, so Building Standards will be approached via Clirs
Giacopazzi and Robertson to ask if the order can be enforced. It was suggested that a notice be
put in the newsletter and on the website saying that promised work has not been carried out,
and that the matter is being pursued. The chairman expressed the view that whilst the
Community Council had sought to work constructively with the developers, it now seemed as if
the CClIrs and the community were being treated as fools and irrelevancies. Nothing that has
been promised has been implemented to date.

Auchterarder and District Community Council had suggested that local CCs hold an information
meeting on local landscapes. This has now been superseded by P&KC’s organisation of
consultation on Local Landscape Designation, and Clir Macpherson attended a meeting where
each person present was given a map and asked to mark areas considered suitable for this
scheme. A notice will be put in the newsletter and on the website.

TRACKS No further developments at the moment. It was noted that there is a difference
between Rights of Way and Core Paths, although some paths fall into both categories. Gates on
Core Paths may not be locked by the landowner. The matter of clarifying precisely the
respective roles of the CC and of the newly created Paths Group that emerged from the
Glenfarg Conversation will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.

Glenfarg Renewable Energy Association is now a constituted body, and has asked to attend the
next CC meeting to update the CC on its work to date.

TREASURER’S REPORT Already circulated. It was agreed that £100 should be given to the
school as usual. Following discussion at the last meeting re the relocation of the village notice
board, it was reported that Mark Crossey (village shop) has applied to Historic Scotland for a
grant to refurbish the whole of the outside of the building, and doesn’t want the notice board
to be put on the wall of the shop until the outcome of that application is known.
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POLICE REPORT A written report had been received to the effect that there had been one
incidence of housebreaking in the Glenfarg area and enquiries were continuing. It was not clear
if this was in the Glenfarg Neighbourhood Watch area, and PC Dougie Stapleton would be asked
to liaise with that group. A warning was also issued that householders should, as always, be
wary of bogus workmen.

PLANNING Report already circulated. There was some discussion about the cattle court at
Duncrievie, and it was explained that an agricultural permit is seen as notification from a
farmer to PKC and only in very exceptional circumstances is it refused, and Community Councils
are not notified. What was subsequently erected, however, required planning permission, and
so this was applied for retrospectively. This application has since been refused.

It has been confirmed that there are no plans to commence building in the field next to Wallace
Park this year.

Concern was expressed regarding the emptying of the septic tank at the new tennis pavilion in
case this involved heavy vehicles driving over the park, but it was thought that the tank would
have a 3 year capacity, so this was unlikely to be a major problem.

CYCLISTS A letter had been received from a villager expressing concern over the number of
cyclists, both individuals and members of clubs taking part in organised events, and the
resulting road safety implications. Some cyclists are found to be rude and aggressive, although
these do appear to be in the minority. The police can warn any cyclists who are abusive. It is felt
that cyclists are becoming a major problem in Duncrievie, so it was agreed to approach the
Scottish Cycling Union for advice. The Chairperson will write to the Scottish Cycling Union, and
the Secretary will respond to the original letter.

CORRESPONDENCE Already circulated.

War memorial Water is coming off the Avenue and under the wall with the risk of seriously
undermining it. It has been established that there is a natural spring behind the war memorial
and PKC’s intention is to divert the water from the source away from the memorial garden.
Drainage pipes could be purchased at a cost of £80 and placed in the gulley to protect the wall,
and it was agreed that PKC would be asked for an estimated date for the work to be carried out,
before deciding whether to take this temporary measure.

Micro grant request ‘Brighten up Duncrievie’ (BUD) has applied for a CBF micro grant of £97 for
planters and compost. There has been some misunderstanding and poor communication
between BUD and GDIB (Glenfarg and Duncrievie in Bloom) which has led to a sense, some
years ago, that GDIB was not interested in improvement in Duncrievie. It was agreed, however,
that the request was justified, so it was decided to make the award and to try to foster a better
relationship between the groups.

AOCB There was no other business.
Date of next meeting

Monday 21 July 7.30pm Village Hall

69



semce Glenfarg 9L 1

L.‘ Approved code

BOSCH CAR SERVICE CENTRE

* Mot

* Servicing (including lease cars)
* All mechanical repairs

* Top quality branded parts

DIAGNOSTIC EXPERTS

Dealer level diagnostics on most makes of vehicle
Reprogramming can be carried out on Landrover,

Peugeot, Renault, Citroen, Alfa, Fiat, Rover, Vauxhall,
Vag etc
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TYRES AND ALIGNMENT

Tyres and exhausts fitted at very competitive prices
Remember we can still match or even beat the ‘fast fits’ on
many tyre and exhaust prices including fitting and balance.
Latest computerised 4-wheel alignment system (only 3
in Tayside)

AIR CONDITIONING SYSTEMS

checked and repaired (This should be done every 2 years)

And remember... since block exemption came in October
2003, all cars (including new) can be serviced by us without
invalidating the warranty. That could mean up to 50% saving

on main dealer prices!

Phone for a fast and friendly estimate

01577 830 633
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General Information

Doctors’ Surgeries

Loch Leven Health Centre, Muirs, Kinross - 01577 862 112
Daytime emergency number - 01577 865 252

The Surgery, Main Street, Bridge of Earn - 01738 812 000
NHS 24 Out of Hours - 111

Mobile Services

Library
The van visits the village on alternate
Wednesdays 4th & 18th June and
2nd,16th & 30th July, and

— Bank of Scotland
[ (1| Stops at Glenfarg Hotel
=" Tuesday 10.45-11.00

stops at:- / [ Mobile Post Office o
=& Stops outside the Old

Arngask PS: 9.30-10.15 Joiner’s workshop, Ladeside

Hayfield Rd:10.15-10.30 Mon 11am-12noon;

Ladeside: 10.30-11.15 Tues 12.45pm- 2.15pm;

Main Street: 11.15-11.30 Thurs 11am-12noon; Fri 12.45pm - 2.15pm

Recycling Points

Glenfarg: Arngask School car park for cans, paper and glass

Kinross: Causeway Car Park, Sainsbury’s, Station Road, for cans, glass,
paper and textiles.

Bridgend Industrial Estate Open Mon-Fri 9am-7pm, Sat-Sun 9am-5pm
Milnathort: Thistle Inn, Back Loan for cans, glass and paper

Orwell & Portmoak Church Office for cans, plastic, paper and ink cartridges
Perth: Tesco, Edinburgh Road for cans, glass, paper, textiles and books

Kerbside Recycling Service: Waste Collection Dates

Glenfarg

Green lidded bin (Non-recyclable waste): Fridays 13th & 27th June, 11th &
25th July

Blue lidded bin (Paper, cardboard, cans, plastic): Fridays 6th & 20th June, 4th
& 18th July

Brown lidded bin (Garden & food waste): Thursdays 12th & 26th June, 10th &
24th July

Duncrievie

Green lidded bin (Non-recyclable waste): Thursdays 12th & 26th June, 10th &
24th July

Blue lidded bin (Paper, cardboard, cans, plastic): Thursdays 5th &19th June,
3rd, 17th & 31st July

Brown lidded bin (Garden & food waste): Saturdays 14th & 28th June, 12th &
26th July
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